AECOM 312-938-0300 tel
303 E. Wacker Drive, Suite 900 312-938-1109 fax
Chicago, lllinois 60601

October 13, 2014

Mr. Chad Brummel

Tom Hammer Construction
235 West Road, Unit 7
Portsmouth, NH 02801

RE: Radiological Survey of ROW Excavation at 142 E Ontario Street
Permit No.: 100549047
Permit Address: 142 E. Ontario St.
AECOM Project No. 60331497

Dear Mr. Brummel:

Pursuant to conditions specified in the permit (see attached) issued by the City of Chicago Department of
Public Health (CDPH), radiation monitoring is required to be performed whenever construction related activities
will result in the disturbance of subsurface fill soils in the Streeterville (Lindsay Light) Thorium Monitoring Area.
AECOM Technical Services, Inc. (AECOM) was hired to provide the required radiation monitoring.

The project plans initially called for the removal of the sidewalk and the excavation of a shallow trench to attach
a peg-wall (small shallow foundation) to the existing grade beam along the front of the existing building. The
plans called for a 12-inch wide by 18-inch deep excavation along the front of the building to install this new
foundation. The new foundation was to be utilized to support renovations to the front/fascia of the existing
building.

On September 3, 2014, AECOM received a call from Tom Hammer Construction. During removal of granite
tiles at the store front it was discovered that an existing foundation was present and appeared to be adequate
to support the planned renovations. As a result, no disturbance of fill soil beneath the sidewalk area at the front
of the store was necessary. The USEPA was notified in an email from AECOM on September 3, 2014 at
1:14PM that it appeared monitoring for thorium would not be required to complete the construction related
activities since no fill soil would be disturbed or exposed during the completion of the construction activities.

To fulfill the requirements of the CDPH permit this letter has been forwarded to:
Chicago Department of Public Health
Attention: Ms. Rahmat Begum
333 South State Street, Room 200
Chicago, lllinois 60604

Please contact us with any questions you have regarding this letter or the reported results.

Regards,
Brian R. Schmidt Steven C. Kornder, Ph.D.
Project Scientist I Senior Project Geoscientist

cc (via email): Rahmat Begum, Chicago Department of Environment
Verneta Simon, USEPA
Chad Brummel, Tom Hammer Constr.
Juliana Masci, RGLA

Attachments: Permit
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